[image: image3.jpg]m/@%





www.hqgsaugus.org                                                         June 2013

	May Meeting Summary:  

	Outgoing Executive Board 

President-Sue Tamulatis

Vice-President- Elizabeth Coviello

Treasurer- Pat McIntire  

Secretary-Deb Hazell

Member at Large- Gretchen Berkowicz
Program Chair- Janet Stone

Outgoing Committee Members

Web Master-Anne Smith

Charity-Ellen Moore and Lynda Garniss

Creative Quiltworks- Bev McGrath, Carmen Arnone, Gail Dwyer, and Linda McVane 

Hostess-Paula Fallon, Carmen Arnone, and Janice Meade

Program- Dottie Macomber, Kathy Connors, and Gretchen Berkowicz
Sunshine and Shadow-Rosemary Belmonte

Incoming Executive Board 

President-Joyce Rodenhiser

Vice-President-Sue Tamulaitis

Treasurer-Anne Smith

Secretary-Kristin Callahan

Member at Large- Pat McIntire

Program Chair- Janet Stone

Incoming Committee Members

Web Master-Sue Tamulaitis

Activities,new chair If you are willing to help here call Joyce, please, 781-233-9484-Carol Meitz, Margie Berkowitz, Jan Dalis 
Charity-Gretchen Berkowicz and Irene Dwyer

Creative Quiltworks- Beverly McGrath and Gail Dwyer

Hostess-Elfriede Gangemi

Program- Dottie Macomber, Sally Nimblett, Kathy Connors

Sunshine and Shadow-is now under secretary duties. 
Please email me with anyone who needs a card. klcquilts@msn.com
Minutes from June meeting:

Vendor=Marketplace 

FQ=Things that move.

Margie Berkowicz collected the FQs for the raffle quilt along with the swatches. Did you turn yours in?

Outgoing board members were recognized and presented with gifts.  Did everyone sign Sues quilt? 

Outgoing Committee members were recognized with carnations.

Gift cards were given to the 3 most prolific donors!  I have included top ten for recognition. Go HQG!!!
1. Lynda Garniss

2.  Ruth Ruggeri
3. Ruth Cameron
4. Ellen Moore

5. Linda Anthony

6. Lesley Pew

7. Kelly Ann Maguire

8. Margarita Blymkina
9. Margie Berkowicz

10. Elfriede Gangemi

New board members were introduced as well as committee chairs and members. 

Margie Berkowicz was recognized with HQG Gold Thimble Award for ALL she does! Thank you Margie!

A post card from Kate Larkin was read. She was the lady who entertained us in Mill costume!

Sign up was held for-

1. March 2014 Getaway weekend

The dates for the getaway are Friday-Sunday, March 7-9, 2014.  Last day to sign up is at our meeting on December 4, 2013.  Final payment will be due a few weeks after that.  A non-refundable deposit of $50 is required when you sign up.  Prices are as follows for the weekend: $125 per person based on double occupancy (please include the name of your roommate when you sign up), and $231 for a single room; all rates include taxes.  Meals are the responsibility of the individual, but we are offering a pizza social on Friday evening; this will include pizza, salad and soda.  The price for the pizza social is $12, due at the time of registration.  The pizza social is optional; you do not have to participate, but it would be fun to all eat together the first night!  Also keep in mind that there are many great restaurants in the area, including the hotel's restaurant, which usually offers evening Early Bird specials.  (They were delicious last year, by the way!) 
Sign up early to hold your spot!  We are limited to 40 quilters, and we already got 11 sign-ups at the June meeting!  For more information, to get a registration form, or to send in your form with your deposit check made out to Hammersmith Quilters Guild or HQG, contact Dottie Macomber at mcandmac@comcast.net or 781-932-3602.  Dottie will also accept cash for your deposit and/or total payment at our monthly meetings.

2. Wool workshop with Sandi Bard on October 5, 2013 at 10am $25 class fee plus $15 kit fee! I am going! Choice of Pumpkin or Santa kit available.

3. Reminder-Dues are due!


	Creative Quilt-works Announcements: 

	Keep making new fabric. Bev displayed some examples of things she made with her new fabric. 

Book= “15 Minutes of Play” by Virginia Wolfe at Amazon for $18.
Bring your project made out of your new fabric to September meeting for Show and Tell.


	Charity Announcements:

	Charity Deliveries:

Attached are some pictures taken at the time of delivery on June 28th to Salem Hospital, Mass General Children’s Hospital North 9 (5 various departments) 
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Work on your donations. Quilts and pillowcases only please!

	Hostess Announcements:

	Welcome Elfriede Gangemi as our new hostess! 

September hostesses will be: Louise Nazzaro, Marguerite Blyumkina, Jean Gullage, Carole Blois, Bev McGrath, Linda Reppucci, Gail Dwyer, Marianne Russell,

Margie Berkowitch, Deb Hazell.


	Program Announcements:

	September meeting:
 Make a gift for the mystery swap, remember the name you drew from the basket. Yes, the one on the little slip of paper folded into quarters! Something unique perhaps shop in your stash!
Vendor=Victorian Cupboard Sewing of NH
 

Bring FQ=Lime Green, courtesy of you-know-who, Lynda Garniss!

September program report- 

Secret Gift Swap Exchange – How is everyone doing?  Remember, if you picked a name from the basket, you need to make a gift, using fabric from your stash, for your secret swapper. Please place your name inside your wrapped gift and place your secret swapper’s name on the outside. When you come to guild in September, please place your gift on the stage. 

Notice - While we were picking up the room after the last meeting, a swapper name paper was found on the floor.  Does everyone have their paper and/or know the name of their swapper? You can contact me at jlshaus@aol.com with any questions.

Get-A-Way Mystery Quilt – We will be having a show and tell for the get-a-way mystery quilt so please bring your MQ to the meeting.  It does not need to be completed (
Challenge Question – In order to promote member interaction and for us to get to know our fellow guild members better, we will be asking Challenge Questions throughout the year. The September meeting challenge question is – “What person or book (please bring to share) has influenced your quilting the most?” Please come prepared to share your stories with your fellow guild members. 

Sign-ups - We will also be continuing the signups for the October 5th Sandi Bard workshop “Wonderful Wool” (You can choose from either a Pumpkin or Santa.) and the March 7,8 & 9, 2014 Get-A-Way. Please stop by the Program Table and join in the fun.

Program Committee

Jan Stone Chair

Future meeting previews:

October program report-Sandi Bard, Trunk Show Wool Applique and Red Work, with a Saturday October 5th Workshop- Wonderful Wool- Santa or Pumpkin

Vendor=Sandi Bard
November program report- Jessica Leger, “The Selvedge Queen” Project Runway type lecture with guild members wearing over 60 garments

Vendor=Mary Rose’s Quilts & Treasures

December program report- Pot Luck Supper-Hospitality
Vendor=none

January program report- Auction

Vendor=none

March 2014 Getaway weekend will be held March 7,8,9 2014 at the Radisson in Plymouth.


	It’s Congratulations time:

	Congratulations:

Our own HQG member Dottie Macomber won a blue ribbon in the 2013 Marshfield Fair Quilt Block Contest!  This year's contest was to create a block using Civil War era fabrics for a Civil War anniversary quilt. Twenty blocks were chosen from all entries and will be sewn into a top, which will be layered and then quilted during the 2013 fair in August and raffled off during the 2014 fair. The grand prizewinner got $50 and 19 runners-up each got $15 and a blue ribbon. I was one of the nineteen runners-up so my block will be in the quilt.


	Upcoming Non-HQG events:

	Shop Hops:
September 13-14 The Quilters Quest (a shop hop) Passports are $6. Grand prize is a Phaff Passport 2.0 sewing machine, and daily door prizes. 
Quilters Common- Wakefield MA
Marketplace Quilts- Salem MA

Mary Roses Quilts & Treasures- Reading MA

Sew Creative- Beverly MA

The Quilt Patch- Bedford NH

The Quilted Shamrock-Hudson NH

D&D Sewing and Quilting-Plaistow NH
Shows:
October 19-20,2013 Our Material World, Tewksbury Piece-makers Quilt Show 2013
October 26-27,2013 Rising Star Quilters, 26th Annual Show & Sale
October 26-27, 2013, 2013 Burlington Quilters Guild Quilt Show, Boutique, Vendors & Specialty Raffle Baskets
March 12-15th 2014 is the 27th annual Pennsylvania Dutch-Amish trip


	Cancellation policy

	Meetings will not be held if Saugus schools are closed due to inclement weather.

The Hammersmith Quilters’ Guild meets at 7:00 pm on the first Wednesday of the month at the Saugus Senior Center.

If it is necessary to cancel a meeting before a school closing announcement has been made, notice of cancellation will be sent by e-mail and posted on the Guild website as early as possible on the day of such cancellation.  Members without Internet access should call a Guild Officer.

	Snail Mail

	Members receiving the newsletter by regular a.k.a. snail mail are reminded to bring self-addressed stamped envelopes to the secretary.


      Respectfully submitted,
      Kristin Callahan

      Secretary

	President
	Joyce Rodehiser
	781-233-9484
	albearrod@aol.com

	Vice President
	Sue Tamulaitis
	617-846-2590
	Susan.tamulaitis@gmail.com

	Treasurer
	Anne Smith
	781-631-8197
	ascmhead@comcast.net

	Secretary
	Kristin Callahan
	781-231-2684
	klcquilts@msn.com

	Member at Large
	Pat McIntire
	781-592-7535
	patmcintire@verizon.net

	Program Chair
	Janet Stone
	978-745-3625
	jlshaus@aol.com

	Web Master
	Sue Tamulaitis
	617-846-2590
	Susan.tamulaitis@gmail.com

	Activities Chair
	??????????
	 
	 

	Act Committee
	Carol Meitz 
	617-207-1173
	cmietzsch@gmail.com

	 
	Margie Berkowicz
	781-233-1906
	dsberk1@verizon.net

	 
	Jan Dalis
	781-663-8452
	jsdalis@comcast.net

	Prog Committee
	Dottie Macomber
	781-932-3602
	mcandmac@comcast.net

	 
	Sally Nimblett
	617-846-6276
	sjnimblett@verizon.net

	 
	Kathy Connors
	781-322-5672
	keconnors@aol.com

	
	Sue Tamulaitis
	617-846-2590
	Susan.tamulaitis@gmail.com

	Hostess
	Elfriede Gangemi
	781-324-4641
	omaoma@aol.com

	Cre Quiltworks
	Bev McGrath 
	781-231-0161
	Mcgrath_beverly@yahoo.com

	 
	Gail Dwyer
	617-846-6551
	gaild@aol.com

	Charity
	GretchenBerkowicz
	978-740-1355
	gabrncs@yahoo.com

	 
	Irene Dwyer
	617-846-0055
	Irene_dwyer@hotmail.com
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